Summary of Speed Indicator Device (SID) Activity
For the Period 2nd April to 8th May 2021

Location : During this period the SID was positioned in Homington Village, on the Homington Road, which is in a 30 mph speed limit zone.  The SID was mounted on an extended 30 mph repeater signpost on the right-hand side of the road when heading in the direction of Odstock and Nunton. This site is referred to as the Homington Village Primary site.

For further information regarding approved SID sites in Coombe Bissett and Homington villages please refer to the SID location Power Point guide.

Detailed PDF reports:
Please refer to the tab for Homington Village for a more detailed analysis of traffic data recorded by the SID, which is presented in PDF report format. Guidance Notes to each section of the PDF reports are provided below this summary.
Note: Our SID does not have GPS and therefore its reports are location agnostic. References in reports to Incoming and Outgoing traffic refer to traffic coming towards the device (Incoming) and traffic going past the device in the opposite direction (Outgoing).

Period 2nd April to 20th April 2021
Location: Homington Road Primary site, 30 mph speed limit zone. The SID was facing traffic coming into the village from Coombe Bissett.

	Traffic vs. SID
	Towards
	Away

	Traffic in relation to the village
	Incoming 
	Outgoing 

	Average Speed (mph)
	28.3
	28.58

	Maximum Speed (mph)
	49.00
	67.00

	Traffic Volume (# vehicles)
	2,189
	3,058

	% Less than 36 mph* 
	93.7
	94.47

	85th %ile Speed (mph)
	32.00
	32.00


 
*Police enforcement in a 30 mph limit is liable at speeds > 36 mph
Period 1st May to 8th May 2021
Location: Homington Road Primary site, 30 mph speed limit zone. The SID was facing traffic coming into the village from Coombe Bissett.

	Traffic vs. SID
	Towards
	Away

	Traffic in relation to the village
	Incoming 
	Outgoing

	Average Speed (mph)
	28.14
	28.59

	Maximum Speed (mph)
	46.00
	76.00

	Traffic Volume (# vehicles)
	1,251
	1,466

	% Less than 36 mph* 
	95.44
	94.61

	85th %ile Speed (mph)
	31.00
	31.00



* Police enforcement in a 30 mph limit is liable at speeds > 36 mph
The Coombe Bissett Community Speed Watch (CSW) team conducted six roadside speed checks between 30th March and 23rd April 2021. Sessions were held at Hunter’s Lodge (A354), Tottens Farm, Water Lane, and Deegan House (A354). Traffic volumes during the period were much lower than average due to the lockdown and resurfacing on the A354. This, however, normal results in higher speeds due to emptier roads. Sessions lasted between 45 minutes to an hour. Out of a total of 1,230 vehicles monitored, 70 vehicles were reported for speeding (5.69%) of which 28 were speeding excessively (2.27%). We are pleased to report that on our last session on 23rd April at Deegan House we were joined by PCSO Matthew Smith who provided support during our speed check.

[bookmark: _GoBack]It is regretted that we are still awaiting approval from CSW Trowbridge to create additional speed watch sites at either end of the village, namely, on the A354 near the SID post on the Blandford Road and at the temporary bus stop on the Salisbury Road.
